
Town of Harmony Monthly Board Meeting/Minutes   
 
 Thursday, December 15, 2022 @ Town Shop E2905 Newton Road, Genoa, WI 54632 
 
 Kent Wendorf called the meeting to order @ 6:00 p.m.   
 
Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Present:  Lorn Goede, Chairman. Kent Wendorf, Supervisor, Keith Bauer, Supervisor, Carolyn Parr, Clerk-Treasurer, Pete 
Strachan, Zoning. 
 
Verification: Agenda posted @ Town Shop, Sorenson Ln, and tn.harmony.wi.gov      
              
Town Business:  
Motion made and seconded to move Zoning to the beginning of the meeting.  Motion carried. 
Zoning had no new items. 
Motion made and seconded by Keith/Kent to adapt the budget at $293,193 for 2023.  Motion carried 
Genoa/Harmony Fire Department passed the purchase of the new Fire Truck Pumper with Townships of Harmony, 
Genoa and Village of Genoa contributing $45,000 each. 
Motion made and seconded by Keith/Kent to give gift certificates from Quillin’s to elections workers and patrolmen for 
Christmas. Motion carried. 
Caucus date was set for January 19, 2023 with Board meeting to follow. 
Discussed a letter to be sent out Harmony Township tax payers about forming a committee to oversee the perpetual 
care, green burial and care of our cemeteries. 
 
Town Roads/Patrolman Report 
Patrolmen were not present. 
Discussed sander and tabled too later. 
 
Minutes: 
Motion made and seconded by Keith/Kent to approve minutes   Motion carried 
                                                                                                                                  
Treasurer’s Report:  
Motion made and seconded by Lorn/Kent to approve the treasurers report.  Motion carried.  
      
Accounts Payable 
Motion made and seconded by Kent/Keith to approve the bills to be paid.  Motion carried.   
 
Zoning Report: 
No new permits 
 
Election Report:  
Nothing to report 
 
Public Comment:  
No Comments 
  
Next Meeting Date:   
January 19, 2023 following the Caucus meeting 
    
Adjournment: Motion made and seconded by Keith/Kent to adjourn at 7:10 pm.  Motion carried.   
   
Respectfully submitted, Carolyn Parr, Clerk-Town of Harmony 


